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Related to this proposal is AGN's discussion on the future of gas and its 
recommendation not to change the economic lives of its assets and therefore the 
existing approach to depreciation. The South Australian Government supports this 
proposal at this point in time given the development of a hydrogen industry and its 
potential use in gas distribution networks. 

Innovation Allowance 

In terms of the network innovation allowance, the South Australian Government 
notes that this proposal was not supported in AGN's current regulatory period and 
there does not appear to be a significant change in circumstances. The National 
Electricity Rules allow for this type of incentive to apply to electricity distribution 
businesses specifically for innovation in demand management. This, however, was 
introduced as part of a package of measures to tackle the impact on the electricity 
distribution network of increasing peak demand and to realise potential benefits of 
investing in non-network solutions. Therefore, the intent is that innovation in this area 
will ultimately result in reduced costs to consumers. 

In contrast, it is unclear what problem an innovation allowance would aim to address 
in the gas distribution network and how consumers would benefit in the long run. If, 
however, the AER sees merit in AG N's proposal, it is important that the scope of the 
scheme be further developed as identified by AGN itself and that the amount of the 
allowance be narrowed from the current proposal of $2.5 - $5 million. The scoping 
work should include examples of the type of innovation that AGN may want to 
explore. 

I trust that this submission assists the AER in determining a suitable outcome that 
meets the needs of AGN to maintain and operate the gas distribution network and 
the needs of all South Australian gas consumers for downward pressure on their gas 
prices. I strongly encourage the AER to engage with the Office of the Technical 
Regulator on a range of expenditure items, particularly on UAFG and mains 
replacement. 

Should you have any questions in relation to this submission, please contact                                                                    
Executive Director, Executive Director, Energy and Technical Regulation, South 
Australian Department for Energy and Mining on                         . 

Yours sincerely 

Hon Dan van Holst Pellekaan MP 
MINISTER FOR ENERGY AND MINING 
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